UKRAINE – short report 2009

In June 2009 the majority of main AW breeding sites could be visited due to financial support of Ukrainian Society for the Protection of Birds (USPB), BirdLife partner in Ukraine.

Desna-Dniepr population

7 biotopes in Chernigiv and Kyiv regions were visited from June 3 till June 13.

In the season the breeding conditions for AW of Desna-Dnipro population were worse than optimum. That is connected, first of all, with the lower level of water in the most part of breeding sites. The number of the population makes 575-640 males. 

Feathers of 6 males from Supiy and 1 male from Uday have been taken.

Pripyat population

11 sites of Pripyat population were visited from June 24 till July 2: 4 monitoring sites - UA-09, Pripyat valley between Richytsya and Pidgirya; UA-14, Area between Vetly, Birky and Tsyr (valley of rivers Pripyat and Tsyr); UA-20, Turya valley (mire " Vizhery "); UA-23, Stir valley between Navoz - Kolky and 7 other sites (including, Chornoguzka valley).

As against the Chernigiv and Kyiv regions, the levels of water in sites AW of Pripyat valley were above optimum. Within May and June in the majority of sites levels of water were high and stable. Whereas, in site of floodplain from Richytsya up to Vetly in the 2-nd decade of June there was a sharp rise of water on 20-30 cм (strong rains), that has resulted in flooding nests of birds.

Nevertheless, number of Pripyat population is estimated as greatest for all time of USPB researches, and it makes 3400-4100 males. The very high number of AW was in area Vetly - Birky - on the area 86 ha was counted 74 males. 

Pripyat valley between Richytsya and Pidgirya: inspections of this site were carried out 26.06.2009. The level of water in the site was very high - tussocks of sedge were flooded by water. The sharp rise of water took place in the 2-nd decade of June, because of very strong rains. The level of water in monitoring well was on 60 cm above, than in the 3-rd decade of June 2008. During the evening account on monitoring route on the area 28 ha was counted 16 males. It is more, than in 2007 and 2008 (13 males).

The total number in the site is estimated in 120-150 males (more than in 2008). 

Most likely, because of high levels of water, which were marked in region in May and first half of June, breeding of AW were displaced on later terms. During the inspections of breeding territories was registered only 1 female, which showed anxiety (June 29, Vetly).

In area of Pidgirya 2 males were caught (feathers samples have been taken).  

Anatoliy Poluda,
USPB
